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Principal’s Message 

 
Dear Parents, 
Spring Break is upon us. I hope everyone enjoys some wonderful family time. With the students being out 
for a week, they will have some extra time on their hands. I strongly encourage you to have them spend 
some time using Stride Academy, our blended learning program. For those of you who are not familiar 
with the program, Stride Academy is an internet based remediation and enrichment program that 
supports students in reading, math, and science, at their independent learning levels. Here is how it 
works. 

 At the beginning of the school year all Cash students took the Stride Academy reading and math 

assessments on the computers. 

 Stride Academy identified the students’ independent learning levels. This means that students are 

working at the current achievement levels. For example, a student may be in 5th grade, but only 

performing math calculations at a 3rd grade. This student would be assigned activities at a 3rd 

grade level to help him/her gain the skills they are lacking and help move them up to grade level. 

It also works for students who are above grade level. This same 5th grade student may be 

performing math calculations at a 7th grade level. He/she would then be assigned 7th grade work 

and it would continuously push him/her to higher level. 

 
All Cash students have and know their passwords. They only requirement is that you have internet service. 
This is a wonderful opportunity for students to spend some time developing their reading and math skills. 
 

Again, enjoy your family time and be safe. We will see you back at school on Monday, March 21st. 
 
 

 
 

As always, if you have any questions, 

comments, concerns, or ideas, please 

contact the office at 602-237-9120. 

 

 



 

 

Assistant Principal’s Note 
As the school year continues, the use of additional behavioral interventions are necessary 
to help students successfully comply with rules and procedures. MC Cash has 
implemented an additional level of intervention for student behavior. This intervention 
is Saturday Detention. Saturday detention will focus on academics, behavior, and 
community service. 
 

 

When students are assigned Saturday detention parents will be notified by administration. 
An additional letter explaining Saturday Detention will be sent home with assigned 
students. It is our belief that the implementation of Saturday Detention will keep more 
students in class during the academic day while, also ensuring that students who earn 
behavioral consequences serve them in an alternate way. 
 
 
 
 
 

We appreciate you support in helping to ensure that all MC Cash students are safe before, during, 
and after school. 
 

Parents: Are you interested in your child having more access to 

books to read at home? 
 

Along with checking out your local library, you may consider some e-book 
options.  
 

EPIC! is an app that can be accessed on computers, phones, or tablets.  
For a fee of $4.99 per month, students can get access to over 10,000 books on 

their devices.  
You are able to search for books by grade level and subject or by topics that 
interest them.  

 
The online library has books that are appropriate for children 0-12 years old.  
Visit www.getepic.com for more information.  
 

 

 
 
  
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

http://www.getepic.com/


 
  

Dates to Remember: 
 

March 2 

 Read Across America Day 
March 3 

 Classroom of the Month BBQ 
March 4 

 Student of the Month Breakfast 

 Girls Have IT Day 

 Intermural Team pictures 
March 7 

 Booster Club Meeting 

 Site Council Meeting 
March 9 

 Early Release/Professional Development 
March 10 

 Spring Pictures 

 Governing Board Meeting 
March 14-18 

 Spring Break 

 
The mission of M.C. Cash is to be a learning community where all students achieve high 
levels of academic, social, and emotional success within an empowering environment. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Attendance Requirements (Arizona Revised Statue 15-802) 
 

Any child between the ages of 6-16 years of age is required to attend school in the 

State of Arizona. 
The Truancy Procedure—If a child is habitually truant, a letter will be sent home 

advising the parent/guardian of the absences. If the child begins attending school 

on a regular basis no further action will be taken. If a child continues to miss school 

after the warning letter has been sent out, that child will be issued a citation for 

being habitually truant (A.R.S. 15- 803.) The child will then be required to appear in 

Juvenile Court with their parent/guardian to explain the reason the child is not 

attending school as required by law. This applies to children 8 years of age and 

above. If a child under the age of 8 years old is not attending school, a warning 

letter will be sent home to the parent/guardian about the issue. If the truancy 

continues, the parent/guardian will be held responsible. 
 

On Time Arrival Requirements  
 

School begins at 7:30am. A warning bell will ring at 7:20am to notify students 

to line up with their class to be picked up by their teacher and walk quietly to 

their classroom. A second bell will ring at 7:30am, indicating the start of the 

school day. Students who arrive to class after the 7:30am bell rings are tardy and 

must have a Tardy Pass to enter.  
 

Students who are tardy to school MUST sign in at the office. 
 

 
 

 
 

WE RESPECTFULLY ASK THAT YOU NOT PULL YOUR CHILD OUT OF SCHOOL AFTER 2:15 PM. 
 

  To help protect the end of the day instruction and routines please contact the office 

BEFORE 2:00 pm if you need to make any changes in your child’s transportation/pick-up 

arrangements. Last minute changes can be confusing and worrisome and we want to ensure 

that the message reaches your child’s teacher before dismissal time. Also, please remember 

that each time the office has to call into a classroom for a child’s early dismissal, instruction of 

all students is interrupted. Help us keep these interruptions to a minimum by scheduling 

appointments outside the school day whenever possible. 
 

Every minute of instruction counts! 

 
 

Please be sure to allow up to 10-15 minutes when needing to take your child out of school  

early, along with being sure to provide proper identification.  We cannot release a child to 

any individual that is not listed on the child’s pick up/emergency contact list.  
 
 
 
 

 
 



Itôs time for Spring Break!  I canôt believe it.  While your students are on vacation please make 
sure they are reading with you for 30 minutes each day, as well as spending 30 additional minutes 
solving math problems.  The math problems can be addition, subtraction, multiplication, d ivision, 
counting, with money, shapes, patterns or graphs.  If you are looking for other ways to spending time 
during the spring break week, here are some ideas!   

1.  Go fishing at Kiwanis Park  in Tempe. With 125 acres and a huge recreation center, there's always 

plenty to do there.  

2.  Take your kids to the library . All of the area libraries have story times for the younger kids, and 

programs a nd events for the older ones.  

3.  There are places where you and the kids can take a behind - the -scenes tour , and some of them, like 

the Stuffington Bear Factory  and Cerreta Candy Company  are free.  

4.  There are more than 400 animals on display at Cabela's  in Glendale.  All are very lifelike, from the 

tiny mouse to the huge elephant. It's primarily a store but the exhibits are great for discussing 

science and life cycles!  

5.  Have your kids ever s een petroglyphs? Take a hike  at Waterfall Trail in the West Valley. If you want 

something that's more challenging for the bigger kids,try climbing Piestewa Peak ? It's fun, pretty 

and healthy! Not necessarily a óhot dayô activity, though. Bring water and light snacks. 

6.  Home Depot  has monthly classes for kids that allow them to build something. They get to wear an 

apron, learn how to use tools, get free materials, and leave with a masterpiece. Lakeshore Learning 

Store  also offers free project / craft classes for kids. Every Wednesday from 3:30 to 4 p.m., 

"Wildflower Kids" enjoy a complimentary cookie, milk and activity at Wildflower Bread Company  

with locations in Phoenix, Goodyear, Scottsdale, Tempe and Chandler.  

7.  Museums aren't boring! Here's a list of museums that offer free admission in the Phoenix area.  The 

adults will enjoy these, too é Arizona Capitol Museum, Arizona Railway Museum, ASU Art Museum, 

ASU Museum of Anthropology, Chandler Museum, Phoenix Police Mus eum, Phoenix Trolley Museum  

 
 
 

Join us for our monthly site 

council meetings and learn more 
about what is happening at M.C. 

Cash. Take this opportunity to 

work with school staff and other parents to provide our students with the best 

educational opportunities. Site Council 
meetings are held the first Monday of the 

month from 6:00 – 7:00 pm. Site Council 
meeting dates are listed below: 

 

March 7, 2016 
 April 4, 2016 

 
 
 

http://phoenix.about.com/library/blmapkiwanis.htm
http://phoenix.about.com/od/libraries/
http://phoenix.about.com/od/attractionsandevents/tp/factorytours.htm
http://phoenix.about.com/od/attractionsandevents/ss/stuffington.htm
http://phoenix.about.com/od/attractionsandevents/ss/cerreta.htm
http://phoenix.about.com/od/shoppingandservices/ss/cabelas_4.htm
http://phoenix.about.com/od/arizonapicturesandphotos/ig/Waterfall-Trail/
http://phoenix.about.com/cs/sports/a/piestewapeak01.htm
http://www.homedepot.com/webapp/wcs/stores/servlet/ContentView?catalogId&langId=-1&pn=Kids_Workshops&storeId=10051
http://www.lakeshorelearning.com/general_content/store_locations/storeCrafts.jsp
http://www.lakeshorelearning.com/general_content/store_locations/storeCrafts.jsp
http://www.wildflowerbread.com/neighborhood/
http://phoenix.about.com/od/entermus/tp/freemuseums.htm


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Brea kfast:  The most import ant  meal  of  the  day! 
 

Eating a nutri t ionally  balance d brea kfast  can help  your  child do  their  best  every 
day. 

                  

  

Our  bre akfasts inc lude whole gra ins, fr uits,  and vegetables. 
Milk  and 100% juice are always offered.  

Join us 30 minutes before sc hool. 
 
 
 

ARS 43-1089.01 allows taxpayers a 

credit for the amount of any fees or 

cash contribution made to a public 

school that supports extracurricular 

activities including athletics, tutoring, 

and field trips. Single parents may 

receive a credit up to $200, while the married couple credit has been 

raised to $400. This is a painless way for taxpayers to help support our 

schools. We urge you, your neighbors, your family and your friends, to 

donate to M.C Cash Elementary School. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Gifted Education 

 

In February, gifted junior high students attended a Technology Camp at the LEC offered by 

architect Reid Johnson. During the camp, students worked with Autodesk Sketchbook and 

Autodesk Homestyler to learn about planning and design and then they worked with Autodesk 

Formit 360 to learn how to make their design projects look very real.   

 

Gifted students on MESA engineering teams are getting ready for the Regional Competition at 

Grand Canyon University on March 5, 2016. Students have been working on projects such as 

hydro-powered wheels, egg catapults, prosthetic arms, and solar powered cars throughout the 

year. Thank you to all the teachers and parents who have helped support MESA this year. The 

state competition will occur at Arizona State University on April 23,, 2016. 

 

Gifted testing began in mid-February at all schools. Letters with results will be sent home on April 

13, 2016. 

 

Students in grades 3 through 8 from all seven schools who placed into the gifted program this fall 

will have the opportunity to experience a Zoo to You  presentation at Rogers Ranch School. The 

Zoo will bring out animals for the students to learn about and talked about how zoos are part of a 

city s conservation efforts. 

 

Please mark your calendar for April 5, 2016, when the Great AZ Puppet Theater s presents 

Jeremy Jackrabbit Adds it All Up.  You are invited to join and observe Jeremy Jackrabbit learning 

about rainwater, harvesting, photosynthesis, saving electricity, using solar energy, reducing, 

reusing, recycling and adding up the difference through his actions. After the performance the 

students will receive a packet of math activities and hands-on science experiments to try at home.  

 


